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21st July 2006 

Dear Sandra

Further to our discussions of 27th July 2006, we discussed the prescribing situation with the GPs at a Commissioning meeting at Felden Lodge.

I presented the need to make a 5% saving on prescribing, which is achievable if we work at it. The general consensus is that we do have a mandate to proceed with your suggestions and also pursue other prescribing areas where appropriate.

To clarify these points
· The GPs will sign up to making more than the proposed choice of three for QOF. This latter is for practice income; the larger number of changes is for the FRP. Can you please discuss with practices when you visit them, how many they can do and what help they need from you. 

· The alteration of repeat scripts is not your job! However you can help to show them how to do tasks such as block changes.

· The time released will enable you to review repeat prescriptions at Care Homes. We assumed that you will contact the GP with the suggested changes as there may be a clinical need for the medication. It would be useful to see what areas that frequently need changing and where GPs may be reluctant to cooperate.

· Can you please let me know your discussion with Prema Singh about an anti viral drug prescribing policy? I feel that we need to get this sorted out soon.

· I also note that there is now a Low Priority Treatment Policy for fungal nails. This must be advertised. Can you please tell us how many prescriptions for topical nail treatment and oral fungal medications are made, to identify potential savings. I would like to advertise this to all Practices as to the policy and how much it could save for what is mainly a cosmetic exercise.
· Stephanie Sadler did not seem interested in making guidelines for using atypical anti psychotics with an attempt to use older ones in their place! Perhaps we can revisit this later?

· Finally there has been a suggestion from a rep regarding the huge potential savings that could be made from switching from cozaar to aprovel. Is this true and is it worth pursuing? Please advise.
Please let me know your feelings about this and any feedback that you are having from the Practices as we would like to crack on with this agenda.

Perhaps we could all meet up in September to see how things are going.

Have an enjoyable summer.

Yours sincerely

Richard Gallow

Cc; Dr Zunia Hurst

Dr Meena Savla
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